HEADQUARTERS FOURTH ARMY

OFFICE OF THE COMMANDING GENERAL FORT SAM HOUSTON, TEXAS

9 May 1947

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth Star-Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I have just returned from Vernon, Texas where I attended a very good rodeo sponsored by Paul Waggoner. Along with that, I brought back a slight attack of Flu, however, I feel better now.

- auson

Thank you for your kind invitation to attend the annual get-together of the Texas Kriegie-Horyo Club at Fort Worth on June 21 and 22. It will give me great pleasure to be there and I will arrive sometime during the afternoon of June 21.

Thanking you again for your kind invitation and hoping to see you on the afternoon of June 21, I remain

Sincerely yours,

J. M. WAINWRIGHT
General, U. S. Army
Commending

